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Introducing ... Brian
Hello there,
First off I would just like to say how thrilled and excited I am, to be the new Outreach Project Coordinator for the TRAILBLAZERS Tandem Cycling Club. I consider myself quite an avid cyclist; I enjoy meeting, engaging and assisting many cyclists on a weekly basis at Mountain Equipment Co-op where I also work. I have a passion for the outdoors, I feel my work at MEC and now TRAILBLAZERS will be a terrific fusion of two of my favourite hobbies. I feel fortunate to be in a position with the TRAILBLAZERS to get new or returning cyclists excited about this wonderful sport.  Additionally I am looking forward to establishing communications with people new to Canada who may or may not be familiar with cycling and it’s many benefits. I first heard about TRAILBLAZERS approximately 1.5 years ago reading dandyhorse magazine, one of Toronto’s well known community cycling reads. I look forward to meeting and working with you in the very near future.

Yours,
Brian McCarthy
Christmas Banquet!
(Last Chance)

TRAILBLAZERS,

Our Christmas Banquet celebrating 25 years of tandem cycling is just around the corner.  For this corner, using your hand signals just won’t do.  We need you to phone or email your intentions to us immediately if you still need a ticket, we can still get one to you. 

Come join everyone in celebrating this auspicious occasion on Saturday December 1st, 2012 at the Courtyard by Marriott. 475 Yonge Street (one block north of College, on Wood Street). Cocktails begin at 6:00 pm followed by dinner at 7:00 pm. We have arranged two exciting dinner choices of Portobello mushroom tree or the traditional plated turkey dinner.
Along with a few esteemed guests, our master of ceremonies, Kelly McDonald, will be helping us celebrate our silver anniversary. There will be draws, raffles, and a silent auction and lots and lots of prizes for those who are “spotted” on the dance floor, busting a move or two to our amazing deejay’s discs.
To get your tickets contact any of the executives by phone or email. Cost of tickets for this gala is $40 for members, active captains, and their significant other (otherwise $50 for non-members).  Please get your ticket in advance because we need to know your dinner preference ahead of time.  If you contact us this final week, we will do our very best to connect with you to ensure you have your ticket in hand before you arrive at the door.
We would like to remind those attending this event, requiring financial assistance, to apply to the Siew Lan Low Fund for reimbursement.  All applicants remain confidential.  Payments from the fund for this event will be made on December 9 for any applications received prior to this date.  See our website for guidelines http://www.torontotrailblazers.org/aboutus/ssl_guidelines.shtml. 

From the President

LYNDA SPINNEY

   On behalf of the TRAILBLAZERS Executive, we would like to take this opportunity and wish everyone a Season’s Greetings and a Happy New Year!

   The Executive would like to welcome Brian McCarthy as our Outreach Project Coordinator. Brian will be working with us for the next 10 months, until the end of June next season. His job will be recruiting new and past Captains and Stokers, as well as, establishing a permanent shed for the East End. He will also build new partnerships and create links with other clubs, organizations and vendors throughout the GTA. Please introduce yourself to Brian and make him feel more welcomed as your paths cross.

   ‘Thank you’ to my Executive for all their support in making this fiscal year a successful one.  ‘Thank You’ to all who donated to the TRAILBLAZERS with sponsorships, products, or certificates for our events throughout 2012.

   We would like to take this opportunity to thank David Burnet of End to End not only for his continued support in hosting our TRAILBLAZERS website, but also for his generous donations sponsoring our Christmas Banquets in present and past years. We have come to rely on your donations, David, but we have never for a minute, taken them or you for granted. Thank you again.
   One of our volunteers, Kasia Kociuba, was able to take advantage of her Employee Incentive Program through The Glaxo Smith Kline Foundation.  Her donation to TRAILBLAZERS was matched dollar for dollar by her employer.  

Thank you, Kasia.

   One of our Captains, Greg Zaffarano and his bride Stephanie in lieu of wedding favours opted to make a generous donation to TRAILBLAZERS.  What a creative way to donate!  Keep those great ideas, coming.

   Captains your donated time was definitely appreciated by everyone.  Volunteers, thank you all. 

   Ride safe and keep well. See you all next cycling season.  Don’t forget to watch our website for the new upcoming season’s schedule.

www.torontotrailblazers.org
   Special Thanks to our partners, they contribute

To our service:  CNIB; End to End Networks Inc.; Parks, Forestry and Recreation; Sandy Feldman and Paul McCue and Family.
   Thank you to our sponsors who contributed towards the Christmas Banquet and making it such a success:  ABLETECH Solutions Inc.; David Burnett/End to End; Frontier Computing; Listen to:  John Moore “Moore in the Morning” NewsTalk 1010; Kasia Kociuba (Les Kociuba’s Daughter; and Greg & Stephanie Zaffarano.

THANK YOU FROM ALL OF US!

Sincerely,

Lynda Spinney, President


Christmas Shopping!
When shopping for your Christmas Gifts, let‘s remember to support those who have supported us.

Absolute Comedy

Boston Pizza (Sheppard & Yonge)

Cardinal Funeral Homes

Courtyard By Marriott (downtown)

Duke of Kent (Yonge & Eglinton)

Hannah’s Kitchen (Yonge & Eglinton)

Humanware

Leaside Home Depot

Medieval Times (CNE)

Mountain Equipment Co-op

Quinn’s Steakhouse

ROM   (Royal Ontario Museum)

Shopsy’s

Tactile Vision

The Old Spaghetti Factory

Tilley’s Endurables

Vision Aids

Did you know ... The bicycle is the most efficient vehicle ever devised; a human on a bicycle is more efficient (in calories expended per kilo and per kilometer) than a train, truck, airplane, boat, car, motorcycle or jet pack.  Ducks, however, are still more efficient.
Siew Lan Low Fund Changes

   As the new fiscal year begins, April 1st, 2013, TRAILBLAZERS club membership dues will no longer be eligible for reimbursement from the Siew Lan Low Fund.  However, the fund will reimburse 75% of receipts submitted up to a maximum of $50. 

Any Stoker or active Captain who is on a fixed income and requires some financial assistance is encouraged to apply to the Siew Lan Low Fund. All applicants are confidential. 

Guidelines are on the website:

http://www.torontotrailblazers.org/aboutus/ssl_guidelines.shtml

Captain’s Profile

Brian Stal

  It’s a constant challenge for people with disabilities to remain active.  Cycling is a great activity because there are so many types of bikes that almost anyone with a disability can ride a bike.  I’ve helped a few friends with disabilities find bikes which they could ride and I wanted to do more.  So when I was searching the internet for a way to combine cycling with volunteering, I was very happy to find the TRAILBLAZERS website.  What a great club! 
  This was my first year as a captain and I really enjoyed the rides I participated in and I hope to get a chance to ride more next season.  The fact that it’s a grassroots organization and you can see firsthand the results of the donations and efforts of all the volunteers makes it even more rewarding.  There is really not much awareness of this club in the local cycling community so we have to do more to spread the word.  I’ll be recruiting my cycling friends as captains for next season.  
Wishing everyone a Happy and Healthy Holiday Season.

Stoker’s Profile
LUCY VANDERKLUGT

I joined the TRAILBLAZERS in 1991 and I would like to say that I love riding a tandem.  It gives me so much joy and freedom, especially the hills, when cycling downward with the speed.  Riding a tandem is a stress reliever for me.  I enjoy meeting new captains and sharing their experience.

When I first started to ride we only had 3 and 6 speed tandems.  I managed to ride long distance with the 3 speed with the help of our volunteers.  Now the TRAILBLAZERS have 21 & 27 speed tandems.
I have done the Becel Ride for Heart and what a feeling to ride with all the other cyclists.  It was like a marathon, on a tandem.  The group rides out of town are wonderful, especially Niagara on the Lake.  The TRAILBLAZERS is a good group and have come a long way.  Many ‘Thanks’ to the Executive and Captains for their dedication and hard work.  
Congratulations TRAILBLAZERS on their 25 years Anniversary!!
Lucy Vanderklugt


Announcements!
It is with deep regret that we announce the passing of Jason Menzaes, husband to one of our stokers, Brenda Morrison.  Our deepest sympathies go out to Brenda and her loved ones.



----

   There are two long time Captains who recently became exclusive, to their new brides this past summer.

   Congratulations to Justin Mooney and his bride Simone, on their wedding this past July 14th.  

   Also, congratulations to Greg Zaffarano and his bride Stephanie on their September 16th wedding.  

   Greg has sent some wedding photos to share with us.  See below.  The first is of Stephanie and Greg cutting the cake.  The second is of the wedding cake with the tandem bicycle cake topper.

[image: image5.jpg]


[image: image2.jpg]



Yoga
Stay limber in the off season. Join us at CNIB for yoga classes every Friday at noon sharp, cost is $5.  We need more participants.

Please contact Sue Taylor at:

suetaylor@avaya.com



----

Cribbage & Euchre

Card players are needed for both Cribbage and Euchre at CNIB on Wednesday nights.  First Wednesday of each month for Cribbage, cost is $6.  Second Wednesday of each month for Euchre, cost is $4.  Experience not required.

Cribbage Contact Person is:  Susan Pinder at (416) 497-0444 or e-mail:  sjcn@rogers.com
For Euchre, please contact Lynda Spinney at (416) 247-7117 or lspinney@rogers.com



----

Year-end Donations
   Just a friendly reminder: all monetary donations and Gifts-in-kind will receive an Official Tax Receipt.  The 2012 tax year-end is fast approaching, if you need a tax receipt for your donation please contact Lynda. president@torontotrailblazers.org
   During this season of giving and sharing, please remember to give to your favourite club.  See attached form below.


Donation Form

Yes! I would like to support the TRAILBLAZERS Tandem Cycling Club Funds are used to support new tandem purchases, bicycle maintenance and operations and social events. 

Enclosed is my donation of:

$25.00    $50.00    

                                    $100.00    $200.00 

                                    Other _____________

 Cheque enclosed (payable to TRAILBLAZERS Tandem Cycling Club)
 Credit Card - Donate securely online using Canada Helps at www.torontotrailblazers.org/donate
*Official Tax Receipts are available upon request for donations of $10 or more, issued automatically for donations of $25 or more.

Registered Charity #86786 4753 RR 0001

Name: _________________________________ 

Street
________________________________

City & province_________________________

Postal code____________________________

Phone________________________________

Email____________________________________

Mail to:

TRAILBLAZERS Tandem Cycling Club

#611-340 Mill Road

Etobicoke, ON, M9C 1Y8
Thank you for supporting the TRAILBLAZERS

The Derailleur


TRAILBLAZERS Tandem Cycling Club


� HYPERLINK "http://www.torontotrailblazers.org" ��www.torontotrailblazers.org�    (416) 760-2700
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